
MINUTES 

University Staff Central Committee 

2.25.21 

 

MEMBERS PRESENT: G. Jensen, M. Lenz, T. Fritter 

MEMBERS ABSENT: S. Frey (EXCUSED), J. Valeo 

OTHERS PRESENT: L. Heller, A. Pierce, J. Perkins, M. Walters 
 
At 2pm, Chair Lenz called the meeting to order and instructed the Secretary to record those present. 
 
Chair Lenz paused for public comments. Mr. Terry Fritter noted that it was on this date in 1941, that a 
strike was staged in Holland to protest Nazi atrocities, the only such action of its kind known to have 
taken place during WWII. 
 
Chair Lenz recognized Vice Chancellor Laurent Heller for the purpose of providing a report to the 
Committee. Vice Chancellor Heller noted that testing operations on campus continue to improve and 
that call center activity is decreasing. The Vice Chancellor noted that while there was a temporary spike 
in student positives, employees have remained within the average range. Vice Chancellor Heller 
informed the Committee that the Budget proposed by Governor Evers reflects an increase in funding, 
and while this is positive, it is just the start of a long process. Vice Chancellor Heller noted that the 
proposed Federal stimulus package will be monitored for its impact on students and employees. Vice 
Chancellor Heller concluded his report noting that split benefit deduction will begin in April of 2021.  
 
Concern was raised that students in dining areas are failing to observe safety protocols. Reply came that 
the Vice Chancellor will speak with Housing in this regard. 
 
Question was raised if there would be additional emergency leave made available. Reply came that the 
current bill will be monitored to see if such leave is made available, other than that, previously leave has 
now expired. 
 
Question was raised if it is accurate to say that sick leave must be used if a ‘yellow’ app is showing. Reply 
came that the sick leave policy will be examined for clarity in this regard. 
 
Discussion was heard that some employees have had the experience of testing one way on campus and 
testing the opposite way at other workplaces. 
 
Discussion was heard that those cleaning testing areas should be designated as bio-hazard. Reply came 
that clarity will be sought as to what constitutes a bio-hazard area. 
 
Vice Chancellor Heller noted that the cooperation of shared governance may be sought in regard to 
outreach as it relates to vaccinations and that every accommodation will be made for 2nd/3rd Shift 
employees. 
 



Question was raised if any documentation could be provided that verifies that the 8 day testing regimen 
comes from an official public health source. Reply came that studies would be examined to determine 
the source and that the frequency could be examined once cases are reduced. 
 
The VCFA was excused for the remainder of the meeting with the thanks of the Committee. 
 
Question was raised for Mr. Mark Walters to provide clarity in regard to the allowance of splitting 
furlough time and using multiple days in a row. 
 
Chair Lenz directed the attention of the Committee to the Minutes of the previous meeting. Mr. Fritter 
moved, seconded by Ms. Jensen, to approve the Minutes. All in Favor. MOTION CARRIED. 
 
Chair Lenz directed the attention of the Committee to the draft of the proposed March Agenda for 
Congress. The Secretary reviewed the items contained therein. Ms. Jensen moved, seconded by Mr. 
Fritter, to approve the Agenda. All in Favor. MOTION CARRIED. 
 
Chair Lenz provided a report in which she noted she continues to participate in weekly calls with the 
Administration and invited Committee Members to provide input for her follow up on in these calls. 
Secretary provided a report in which he noted he would be sending an invitation from the Committee of 
Women in the University to the Committee. Secretary also noted that he had received an affirmative 
reply from the Office of the UW System President in participating in a future meeting of the Congress. 
 
At 3pm, Mr. Fritter moved, seconded by Ms. Jensen, to adjourn. All in Favor. MOTION CARRIED.       
 
 
Minutes prepared and submitted by: J. Lease / Sec.  
 
    


